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New Students & Families. 
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Dates to Remember 

March  

Fri 27th JSC Healthy Roll Day 

Fri 27th Last Day of Term 1, 2.30pm Finish, No PM Bus 
April  

Tue 15th First Day of Term 2 

  
Dear Families, 
 
School Council 2020/2021 
The AGM of the School Council has been postponed to Wednesday 25th March. At this 
meeting we will need to form a new school council as some parents are completing their 
time on council. The date for nominations has been extended until Monday 23rd March, as 
we do not yet have enough nominations to fill the vacant positions. You do not need a 
special skill to become a school councillor; it is wonderful to have a variety of people as 
this means we can gather a range of ideas from different people. There is a commitment 
to two meetings per term on a Wednesday evening for no longer than two hours and 
joining one sub-committee such as finance or buildings and grounds. If you have an 
interest, would like to nominate someone or would like more information please see Anna 
Duncan. 
 
Kind regards,  
Anna Duncan 
Principal     
                      
 
 
 
 
 
 

    JSC - Juice Boxes are available daily at lunchtime $1.0 0   
 

  Icy Poles are available lunch time Thursdays .50c   
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Dear Parents, 
 
What a start to the 2020 year! Every time I think we are moving forward another thing seems to pop up at the 
moment. For a region that has already faced so much over the past few years with drought, fire and flood to now 
be faced with the potential impact of the coronavirus, it can sometimes seem as though we cannot catch a break. 
In all of this I am so proud to see our families coming together to support each other through this trying time. I see 
parents chatting and checking in with each other, asking are they okay, if they need anything and what can they do 
to help. I have been asked this myself by numerous people and I have really appreciated your concern and care. 
 
The school staff has had numerous conversations as to how we manage this latest challenge in the best way we 
can. Each day I receive an update via email from the Department of Education with the latest advice and instructions 
for schools. I forward this to all staff to ensure they are kept up to date as well. 
 
If a family decides to keep students home and self-isolate due to the virus concerns please contact the office to 
inform us of your decision. Once we have been informed, the school enters the absence information as Parent 
Choice-School Approved with COVID-19 as the reason. You do not need to do anything further. Teachers have 
created packs of learning tasks for families who have made this decision and they have started to be delivered as 
of Wednesday 18th March.  
 
In the classrooms, staff members have taken steps to increase student hygiene including ensuring that all students 
wash their hands with soap before eating, after play breaks and at other times as needed. During break times staff 
are wiping tables, backs of chairs and door handles with liquid detergent. If students become unwell during the 
school day and are exhibiting signs of a temperature or vomiting we are contacting parents as soon as possible to 
care for children at home. 
 
In addition to these measures the Department of Education has advised all schools that for the time being any 
activities that are held off the school site are to be postponed until further advice is received. This includes GRIP 
Leadership conference, MAD leadership conference and other excursions. At this stage we have not made any 
decision on Grade 3/4 camp to Gelantipy and it is still booked for 27-29th May. Assemblies will be held on the 
basketball court but unfortunately we have decided to postpone the Family Night which was to be held on Thursday 
26th March. We will reschedule this to a new date as soon as possible. 
 
As with the bush fire emergency, children can become hyper-vigilant and frightened of overhearing conversations 
about topics they do not fully understand. A lot of gossip, jokes and untruth about the virus is floating about on social 
media and in adult conversations. Please consider what children may overhear and if possible limit their exposure 
to information about the panic elements of the virus. Most news stories on television and social media are 
sensationalising these elements which is contributing to the wide-spread panic buying and hoarding. Staff members 
are answering questions students may have in a matter-of-fact way that is appropriate to the age and maturity of 
the children. It is important we give students appropriate and accurate information and debunk the myths. 
 
It is really important to keep routines as consistent as possible. This can be difficult at a time when so many daily 
routines are disrupted with the cancellation of normal activities. Time frames such as waking, eating, bed times, 
screen times should continue to provide children with some structure and contributing to feeling as though some 
things in their life are normal. 
 
Another hugely beneficial activity is exercise. A 20 minute walk, fast enough to raise the heartbeat but still be able 
to hold a conversation, will stimulate the brain and release endorphins which feed our positive mindset. At a time 
when we are being asked to distance ourselves from others walking is an activity that does not require any special 
equipment or contact with anyone outside your family. It is also extremely important for children to have regular play 
breaks outdoors to move their bodies and get much needed vitamin D from the sun. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns at any time please contact me at school 5156 6382 or 0492 892 471 outside 
of school hours. 
 
Kind regards, 
  
Anna Duncan 
  



 
Science 
Next Tuesday and Wednesday, students in Rooms 
3,4,5,6 and 7 will be visiting the Eagle Point Flora and 
Fauna Reserve.  All students will require suitable 
walking shoes, hat and drink bottle. 
 
Easter Raffle 
Easter raffle tickets have been sent out to families.  If 
families can, could you please donate something 
towards the raffle. 
 
Breakfast Club – Helpers Required 
Breakfast Club is looking for some new volunteers on 
Tuesdays and Wednesdays. Breakfast Club provides 
toast and cereal to students from 8.30-8.55 three 
days a week. 
 
Family Night 
Due to recent advice from Department of Education 
we have made the decision to postpone the Family 
Night until next term. 
 
Uniform 
Would all families please check the name label on 
your child’s uniform. There are a number of hoodies 
missing; these are easily picked up by mistake and 
this may not be noticed immediately. If you find you 
have the wrong uniform please return it to the office 
or the lost property basket. Please ensure all uniform 
is labelled with a laundry marker. 

 

 

 
  



 



 



 



 



 





 
 



 



  
 



  

 

 

 


